REPORT OF THE 
ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT AND ZONING COMMITTEE
OF ANC 6A
April 26, 2005

Present: Commissioner Cody Rice; Resident Members Brendan Danaher, Jeff Fletcher, Laura Peterson, Drew Ronneberg, and Vanessa Ruffin-Colbert.

Commissioner Rice chaired the meeting.

1201 C Street, NE: Proposal to Acquire Public Space

The committee heard a request for support from the owners of 1201 C St NE to purchase the public space adjacent to their rowhouse along the 200 block of 12th Street, NE. The property is on the SE corner of the intersection of C and 12th Streets, NE. Since 12th Street NE has a wide right-of-way, there is what appears to be a side yard on the west side of the property. This is actually public space, although it is maintained by the property owners and fenced with the property. The owners submitted a statement saying that they are “planning to renovate their home and the re-design would be favorably impacted if they owned the adjacent property.”
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There was discussion of whether the property is in the Capitol Hill Historic District; whether any neighbors had been informed or polled about this proposal; and if there were any specific plans for how the property would be used. There was also discussion of why the only reason to acquire the property would be to build on it, as it could continue to be enjoyed as a side yard without transfer in ownership. There was also discussion of the relation to the L’Enfant plan, on sightlines for neighbors, loss of green space, and potential compatibility of an addition with the historic district. Assignment of the public space to the existing property would apparently require action by the Council.
Committee Recommendation:  That the ANC not consider any letter of support until there is more information on whether the property is in the Historic District [It is—Ed.]; if there is support or opposition by neighbors; and what the specific plans would be for using the space.
Update: H Street NE Zoning Overlay

ANC 6A presented testimony in support of the H Street NE Commercial Zoning Overlay at a Zoning Commission hearing on April 7, 2005. The testimony is available at www.anc6a.org. The Zoning Commission will hold the record open until May 24 for additional comments.

Home Again Initiative
The committee continued discussion of the city’s Home Again Initiative as it relates to properties within ANC 6A boundaries, specifically at 1209, 1215, 1216, and 1217 Wylie Street, NE (see also March 2005 report).
Committee Recommendations: The committee recommends that the ANC send letters to DMPED, DCRA, and Councilmembers Graham and Ambrose with the following recommendations:
For the Home Again Initiative

1) The Home Again Initiative should, at a minimum, notify the ANC, SMD, and Ward Councilperson when a property is put in a bundle and then again when the bundle is assigned to a developer.

2) The Home Again Initiative should create public involvement guidelines for developers. Even matter-of-right projects can proceed much more smoothly if residents are informed early, hopefully in a meeting or series of meetings that can be organized by an ANC Commissioner. OP should help with these community involvement and notification guidelines.

3) As required by regulation, all Home Again projects should be required to submit a complete set of building plans. A set of these plans should be maintained by Home Again as a documented history of the renovation and to allow review for accuracy and soundness of design.

4) The Home Again Initiative should clarify its policy with respect to affordable housing. The ANC should communicate previous positions on appropriate definitions of affordable housing.
For DCRA

1) DCRA should consider creating Ward liaisons like DDOT and OP to address issues under the jurisdiction of DCRA, including questions on building permits.
For MOTIR on Wylie St NE

1) MOTIR should post all permits immediately at 1209 Wylie so that neighbors know if the work they see happening is permitted. No other property should be released to MOTIR pending satisfactory resolution of issues with 1209 Wylie.

2) On the projects that involve excavation and party walls (1215, 1216, 1217 Wylie), MOTIR should have been in contact with the adjacent property owners before submitting permit applications. DCRA should not issue any permits for these addresses until there is an indication in the application file that this has happened.

3) The Home Again Initiative needs to inform MOTIR of their responsibilities with respect to adjacent property owners. No title should be surrendered until Home Again has confirmation that adjacent neighbors have been consulted.

4) No building or site should ever be left unsupervised and unsecured. When the work day ends, the buildings must be secured or monitored for safety.

5) MOTIR needs to propose a plan for community involvement with full plans, documentation, and meeting schedule before DCRA issues permits for the vacant lots. (The developer needs to be more proactive in meeting with residents to discuss the plans for 4 lots on one block, which is a substantial amount of activity even if matter-of-right.)

HPA #05-196: Capitol Hill Hospital/MedLINK (700 Constitution Ave, NE)
The committee continued discussion of a proposal before the Historic Preservation Review Board for concept/demolition, alteration, and new construction of up to 300 residential units at the MedLINK site in ANC 6C. This is directly across 8th St, NE from ANC 6A (see also March 2005 report).
Attached are revised site plans and drawings that were presented at a community meeting on April 20, 2005. Major changes from the previous presentation include: a shift in the drop-off location; a re-configuration of vehicle entry to the site; and somewhat less glass as a building material.
Committee Recommendation: That the ANC send a letter to HPRB with the following recommendations:  
1) Support residential re-development at a moderate density of no more than 275 units that will not overwhelm the surrounding neighborhood, which is composed primarily of rowhouses and some small apartment buildings. (The previous development plans that were approved by HPRB had a total of 275 units. It would have been preferable for density above that allowed under R-5-B zoning to come in as a Planned Unit Development; ANC 6A previously supported a down-zoning from R-5-D to R-5-B, although this was never acted upon by OP.)

2) Support the renovation of the 1928 historic building and demolition of later additions to allow reconstruction with underground parking at a greater than 1.1-to-1 ratio. New construction, particularly along Massachusetts Avenue, should look to the 1928 building and nearby rowhouses for guidance on appropriate height, massing, and materials. With respect to height and massing, the “B” building as currently proposed is out of scale with the 1928 building, which is the contributing historical structure on the property. With respect to materials, particular care should be exercised where extensive expanses of glass are proposed, as in the “C” and “E” buildings.
3) Support the 3-story height of proposed “D and “E” buildings at the corner of 8th & C Streets, NE and along C Street, NE as consistent with the scale of rowhouses opposite.

4) Recommend that the project not include the auto/taxi drop-off court along the southern (Massachusetts/Constitution Ave) edge of the project. Most vehicles would approach from the west, and would have to turn across traffic flow on Constitution and Massachusetts to use the proposed drop-off court. A pedestrian entrance with green space and landscaping would be more desirable.

5) Support multiple points of pedestrian entry into the residential buildings to prevent long “dead zones” along the sidewalk.

6) Support access points on 7th, 8th, and C Streets for automobiles to spread the traffic burden among the surrounding residential streets.

7) Support widening the 8th Street, NE entrance as planned to provide additional space for the St. James church. Recommend a step-down in height of the “A” building on 8th Street, NE as it approaches the church.

8) Support gym, indoor pool or other health-related amenity in the renovated 1975 tower (“C” building) that could be open to the surrounding community.

9) HPRB should consider whether the first phase of the project would meet HPRB approval if proposed without the second phase.

Next Scheduled ED&Z Committee Meeting:

Tuesday, May 31, 2005
7-9 PM

900 G Street, NE

Community Room of the Capitol Hill Towers
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